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Headmistress’s Message 

I hope you enjoy reading this edition of the newsletter, which has 
a number of articles about the wealth of trips and activities that 
have taken place since Easter.  It is lovely to see how many of the 
pupils have written the reports themselves. 

At this point in the term our Year 11 pupils have begun their final 
GCSE exams and are on study leave. We look forward to their 
leavers’ day and final assembly at the end of the exams in June.  

Our Year 10 pupils have stepped up to be apprentice prefects and 
are taking on new responsibilities as part of their prefect 
applications. In addition, 17 of them are working hard towards 
the Duke of Edinburgh bronze award, and successfully completed 
their practice expedition on 12 May. 

Pupils in the Early Years and juniors performed wonderfully at the 
special music recital assemblies, helped by some of the senior 
musicians.  It was wonderful to see how many parents were able 
to attend and to hear how much you enjoyed it. 

May I wish all our families a happy half-term break. I know that 
the seniors will be revising hard for their end of year exams, 
which begin when we return in June, but I hope there will also be 
time to enjoy together as a family. 

With my best wishes 

 

Mrs Claire Osborn 
Headmistress 

Looking for the Gingerbread Man 

The children in 
Kindergarten are using 
traditional tales in their 
learning this term.  Here 
they are on a walk to the 
local bakers shop to buy 
Gingerbread Men for 
afternoon tea. 

Other stories they have 
enjoyed include The Princess and the Frog; they had a visit from a 
real frog from Mrs Fisher’s pond and went to the forest to see if 
they could find the Princess and her pond ... 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
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Year 1 Meet Red Watch 

On Friday 17 May, the Year 1 pupils took a walk down to Chingford 
Fire Station on The Ridgeway for a first hand look at what it takes to 
be a fire fighter.  The children had been learning about the Great Fire 
of London in their History lessons last term and so the trip linked in 
nicely with their learning about old and new firefighting equipment/
techniques.   

The children were greeted by the fighters of ‘Red Watch’ who spoke 
to them about what happens when a fire call comes in and the 
various other roles they play in helping to rescue and take care of 
members of the public.  The children were then shown in and around a fire truck and had an opportunity to 
squirt water from one of the hoses.   

It was an extra special trip for Alexander in 1T whose grandfather worked as a fire fighter at the fire station on 
The Ridgeway many years ago.  It was an enjoyable afternoon for all involved. 

Spreading the Recycling Message 

The Junior School Council have been very busy making the world a 
better place!  As a school, we wanted to make sure we are doing our 
bit to recycle more, so the Junior School Council created special paper 
recycling bins for each classroom and told their peers what needed to 
be done. With a little help from Miss Stone, the children empty the 
bins a few times a week and are always encouraging their peers and 
teachers to use the bins when they can. We are proud of our school 
and feel like this little change can make a big difference! 

Year 2 Easter Egg Hunt 

On Friday 29 March Year 2 went out to the Green by the church to 
complete an exciting Easter Egg hunt! The children were put into relay 
groups; each child had to each run in, grab an egg and then tag their 
next team mate so they could run in for their egg.   

It was a great fun activity, and the children had prepared by making 
Easter baskets in class to carry their eggs in. 

Year 2 Pop Art 

Year 2 have recently been learning about Keith Haring, an American 
artist who uses lots of bright colours and solid shapes in his art. The 
children began by learning about his life and recreating his work; they 
then completed some really exciting work with the Reception children 
where they drew around them and then painted them in the style of 
Keith Haring. The children chose bright colours and painted in groups 
to produce the final pieces of artwork. Everyone had great fun 
working together and collaborating with Reception. 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Junior Dragons Den 

Years 3 and 4 recently took part in a ‘Dragons Den’ style mission 
where, with a partner, they designed their own chocolate bar and an 
advert to persuade the ‘dragons’ that their chocolate was the most 
creative and tasty chocolate bar. They spent time learning about 
different persuasive techniques, including using sophisticated 
language such as ‘tantalising’ and ‘astonishing’, as well as using 
rhetorical questions. Once they had planned their advert, the partners 
pitched their idea to the four ‘dragons’, who were Ms Barnard, Mrs 
Demetriou, Mrs Beeson and Mr Grant. They all presented their 
chocolate bars very confidently and the four ‘dragons’ were very impressed with the variety of creative ideas! 

Visit to The Spinney for National Book Day 

On Wednesday 1 May, Mrs Gladwell and a group of Year 2 children 
were lucky enough to be invited to visit local care home The Spinney 
to enjoy National Book Day. The children got to dress up as their 
favourite story characters and take along their favourite books. 

The children were very excited to read to the residents, who were 
very much looking forward to the visit. Each of the children did a 
wonderful job and many of the residents complimented them on their 
super reading skills. 

The residents of The Spinney had voted Alice in Wonderland as their favourite story, so they were treated to a 
story telling session by one of the residents and a jam tart made by the Queens of Hearts herself! 

Here is what Aurora and Aidan thought about our visit. 

Aurora: “I really enjoyed it because I like reading to old people and spending time with them. I liked getting to 
dress up too!”  

Aidan: “I think it’s interesting to find out other people’s ideas about books. I liked reading to the lady I met.” 

‘Clever Never Goes’ 

On Monday 13 May, Year 3 were visited by PC Karen to learn about 
‘Clever Never Goes’.  

The ‘Clever Never Goes’ programme has been developed to replace 
the out-dated ‘stranger danger’ approach. Research shows that 
teaching children simply to avoid strangers fails to keep them safe.  
Strangers are often more likely to help a child than to harm them.  
Conversely, it can often be people known to children that pose the 
greatest threat. ‘Clever Never Goes’ moves the focus away from 
strangers and instead teaches children to recognise when someone 
(whether they are known to the child or not) is trying to persuade them to go with them. 

The children had a great time with PC Karen, learning about how to spot if a stranger is helpful or not and even 
had the chance to try on PC Karen’s uniform! 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Earth Day 

Years 3 and 4 celebrated Earth Day by taking part in a variety of 
activities. The day began with a fantastic presentation delivered by 
Nicolas on the effects that humans are having on our planet and what 
we can do to make a positive difference. This inspired many pupils to 
adopt an ‘eco-warrior’ attitude and they have all been making a 
conscious effort to save our planet.   

One of the activities that the children enjoyed the most was creating 
recycled art sculptures. They did a great job of bringing in recyclable 
materials that they then used to create an endangered animal 
sculpture.  Each sculpture had an important message behind it such as: 
“Try to reduce our use of plastic”, “Stop littering”, and “Stop 
poaching”.  The children were very involved in this project and were 
passionate about what it represented.  

Following this, the Juniors were able to do their part by picking up litter 
within the local area. Many passers-by made positive and grateful 
comments upon recognising the good deed our pupils were doing. It 
was great to see the children taking such a keen interest in protecting 
our Earth.   

We have also seen that pupils are voluntarily picking up litter after school, during the weekends and in their 
holidays – we are so proud to have such considerate and committed pupils at Normanhurst! 

Kidzania Trip 

“On 28 March 2019, Year 3 to Year 6 went to Kidzania. Kidzania is a 
place where children can do jobs that they might do when they are 
grown-ups. The reason we went there is because PSHE stands for 
personal, social and health education and we had to make personal 
choices and have educational fun. 

I did a cleaner job with my friend Olivia and we had to spray a liquid on 
the window, then we had a screen wiper to dry the window with, after 
that we used a scraper to scrape extra water off.   

The next job I did was called Just Dance, where we had to choose a 
song and dance to it.  We could only dance like the person on the screen and it took 3 minutes per song.   

The last activity we did was working in the theatre where we took part in different shows including Goldilocks 
and Moana. I liked doing all of the jobs equally. 

I would give the trip 5 stars out of five because it was really fun and entertaining. I would recommend it to 
children aged 4-11 as it was fun to see what kind of jobs they might be interested in when they are adults.”  

By Eloise, Year 4 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Pupil News 

As always, we have been interested to learn about the wonderful 
activities our pupils have been getting involved in outside of school. 

Our Brownies 
Year 2 pupils Lucy and Elizabeth have been telling us all about a 
recent event they enjoyed with their Brownies group. 

Elizabeth explained “This is a picture of us before we watched the 
gangshow. A gangshow is all the Brownies, Cubs, Rainbows and 
Guides in a show together.  It’s singing and dancing.  It was great!  My 
favourite bit was the song from Mamma Mia!” 

Lucy went on to agree.  “Yes, I liked the dancing because they all had shiny clothes.” 

Year 5 Science Museum Trip 

“I was at school on 2nd May, a Thursday. We were about to go on a trip to the 
Science Museum in South Kensington. My partner was Amber (my best friend), we 
walked to the train station and we went from Chingford to Liverpool Street then 
on to South Kensington. We finally arrived at South Kensington station and we 
walked through some tunnels which took us to the Museum and we went in.  

Our first workshop was called ‘It Takes Guts’. We had 3 volunteers from our school 
go up and help. Prottusha, who played as the ‘teeth’, had to crush and mush some 
food mixed together. Konrad and Kelaiah took part in ‘The Burp Factor’ (Kelaiah 
won!). We all watched a disgusting video of a person’s intestines and food going 
through their body.  

Next we went to the ‘Space Exhibit’. We got to go round on our own for 10 
minutes with Miss Stone by one end of the exhibit and Mrs Demetriou at the other 
side. I went around with Amber. I saw a planet hologram, a space suit, a big wall 
with space questions on and some pictures. 

Afterwards, we went to the ‘Materials’ exhibit. The same things happened. I saw a 
car on the ceiling, a lot of machines, sliding doors, glass with water and handprints.   

It was lunch time next, I had a jam sandwich, a Kitkat, some orange juice, crisps 
and an apple. 

Later on, we went to the ‘Wonderlab’. I got to go on the friction slides and pulley 
swings (where I raced with Amber and Konrad, I won against Amber and drew with 
Konrad). I went on the spinner and this was very fun. I got to try using my teeth to 
hear music, I also used the electric machine and lots more!  

Our last part of the museum was the shop. I had £5 to use so I got a spring which 
was multi-coloured. I also got a play foam toy which is satisfying to hear and touch.   

Finally, it was the return journey back to school. We came back the same way as 
getting there, just the opposite way. We got to play with the toys we got from the gift shop at the Science 
Museum on the way back.”  

By Poppy, Year 5 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome


Normanhurst  School  

NEWSLETTER 

w w w . n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l . c o . u k         n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l                    N o r m a n h u r s t  S c h o o l        @ N o r m a n h u r s t S c h  6 

Pupil News continued 

Litter Picking at the Beach 
During the Easter holidays, two of our Junior families enjoyed a break away 
together in Dorset. Not content with building sandcastles, here are John and 
Nicolas from Year 4 during their mission to clean the beach by picking up litter.  

The boys will be putting this activity towards achieving the Oak-Tree Challenge 
while their sisters, Elizabeth and Sofia, helped out with the litter picking out of 
their civic good will. Well done to all four children for helping to improve the 
environment. 

Joseph’s Rugby Success 
Year 10 pupil Joseph plays winger for Eton Manor Rugby Club in Wanstead.  
Although he only joined the club half way through the year, he has 
already established himself as a respected member of the team.  
Joseph’s speed on the pitch and good communication with other 
players have helped his team win points over clubs who are placed 
higher in the league. 

Joseph hopes to continue developing his rugby skills with Eton Manor, 
having impressed them with his talent for the game.  

British Library Trip 

On Wednesday 27 March, Year 5 went to the British Library. The pupils 
participated in a workshop called “What is Writing?”. During this 
workshop they had an object-handling activity looking at natural and 
man-made writing tools such as vellum, wax tablets and quill pens.   

After that they took part in a treasure hunt in the ‘Treasures Gallery’ at 
the British Library where they uncovered a range of written formats 
from papyrus to vellum and from handwritten letters to scrolls. They 
then used different art materials to make their own writing. Year 5 
also created some posters which they displayed back at school in their 
classroom – it was a good trip! 

Adam -  “I learnt that there are different ways to write.  I enjoyed looking at the different pens.” 

Amber - “I learnt about the different writing paper and I enjoyed looking at the books.” 

George - “I learnt a lot about the history of writing and I enjoyed the Treasures Gallery.”  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome


Normanhurst  School  

NEWSLETTER 

w w w . n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l . c o . u k         n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l                    N o r m a n h u r s t  S c h o o l        @ N o r m a n h u r s t S c h  7 

Year 6 Science Experiments 

In Science, the pupils in Year 6 have carried out experiments which they had planned themselves.  They were 
given the choice of what to test as long as it was about their ‘Electricity’ topic.  

Since Year 6 had already done series and parallel circuits in class, they were really confident with their basic 
knowledge. They wanted to be adventurous and experiment with different materials such as fruits and 
vegetables to see whether they could power a bulb by themselves or conduct any electricity. Some of the 
children simply wanted to see how many batteries it would take to blow a bulb! 

There was a good range of questions that children came up with: 

Alfie: How many batteries does it take to blow a bulb? 

Kian: What are the perfect vegetables to use in a circuit? 

Margarida: What other metals conduct the electricity as well as the 
wires we use in class? 

Ismail: How many bulbs can a battery light? 

Children then came up with their hypotheses and tested their ideas in 
class. They used voltmeters, bulbs, batteries, different materials and a variety of wires. Their findings varied: 

Having measured the current with a voltmeter, Margarida found out that a metal paperclip conducted 
electricity the best. Second was a pair of scissors followed by foil. 

Alfie found out that 7 was the maximum number of batteries that a 
bulb could handle! 

Kian found out that, after measuring the current with a voltmeter, all 
the vegetables that he used conducted a certain amount of electricity.  
However, the best one was a lemon. 

Ismail found out that a battery could light up a maximum of 4 bulbs.  

Year 6 had a lot of fun and further questioned their findings by 
making suggestions to improve their experiments. 

#LitterHeroes 

On Friday 10 May, Year 5 helped to make the world a better place by helping to ‘Keep Britain Tidy’.  As a class 
they walked around the local area of North Chingford and picked up litter and became #LitterHeroes.  
#LitterHeroes is our way of supporting everyone who wants to do their bit to create a better environment on 
their doorstep and anyone who is already making a difference, and this is part of the Keep Britain Tidy 
campaign. 

“I felt proud because we are helping Britain be tidy.” – Adam 

“I felt helpful because there was a lot of litter and my partner and I 
tidied it up.” – Prottusha 

“I felt disgusted because there was a lot of rubbish and some of it was 
really disgusting!” – Mert 

“I felt annoyed because I felt that people think they can just drop 
litter wherever they are.” - Mattea 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Whole School Photography Competition 2019 

On Monday 20 May the winners of this year’s inter-house photography competition were announced in whole 
school assembly. Pupils had submitted an excellent and diverse range of responses to the three categories: 
Round About, Upside Down and Looking Through. The competition is a fantastic opportunity for all pupils, from 
Early Years to Year 11, to exhibit their imaginative ideas in response to the themes.  This year’s winners were: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Round About 
First Place 

Ibrahim (Year 9) 
Connaught 

Upside Down 
First Place 

Claudia (Year 8) 
Connaught 

Looking Through 
First Place 

Adam (Year 5) 
Warren 

Round About 
Highly Commended 

Matias (Year 4) 
Connaught 

Upside Down 
Highly Commended 

Harrison (Year 7) 
Warren 

Looking Through 
Highly Commended 

Sam (Year 9) 
Connaught 

Looking Through 
The Teacher Award 

Miss Stone 

 
Well done to all those who won 

not only prizes but valuable 
points for their house. 
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Waltham Forest Bikability Training Courses  

Waltham Forest Council is working to make the borough a more cycle-friendly place. Please click on the link below to find 
out more about the free Bikability training courses over the May half term. 

https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/waltham-forest    

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/waltham-forest


Normanhurst  School  

NEWSLETTER 

w w w . n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l . c o . u k         n o r m a n h u r s t s c h o o l                    N o r m a n h u r s t  S c h o o l        @ N o r m a n h u r s t S c h  10 

Commercial Vehicle Show Trip 

On Wednesday 1 May, we took fifteen Year 10 pupils to the Commercial Vehicle 
Show (CVS) in Birmingham at the NEC Arena.  This was a STEM/careers based trip, 
where pupils had a chance to walk around the entire expo and speak to various 
commercial vehicle manufacturing giants like Ford, MAN, DAF, Mercedes etc. to 
learn about their companies and the sorts of opportunities that are available after 
graduation. The Year 10 pupils gained a useful insight into these manufacturers’ 
working practices and some even managed to secure some future work 
experience! Overall it was an interesting trip; pupils returned to school with plenty 
of promotional resources and experiences whilst learning a great deal. We hope to 
arrange a return trip in the forthcoming academic year.  

We are pleased to report that all the pupils were focussed, engaged and enjoyed 
exploring and talking to all the different manufacturers.  They were a credit to 
Normanhurst. 

Mr Clair – Head of Seniors  
Mr Ram – Head of Computing/Head of Connaught House  

News from the Art & Design Department 

Year 10 Graphics Trip to the Museum of Brands  Year 10 Graphic 
Communications pupils visited the Museum of Brands to explore the 
evolution of packaging throughout time. They made a selection of 
drawings in the museum’s ‘time tunnel’ which has packaging from the 
Victorian era to the present day. The pupils participated in a 
workshop where they analysed a brand identity and imagined what 
the next evolutionary stage might be for the products. The trip was 
the starting point for their GCSE project to design packaging for a new 
fragrance. 

Year 7 Oak-Tree Challenge – Bronze Award Year 7 have been 
working hard to support each other to complete the final stages of 
their Oak-Tree Challenge Bronze Award. Throughout the year pupils 
have been gathering evidence of their extra-curricular activities, self-
led learning and volunteering. The group have worked hard as a team 
to generate ideas for projects and volunteering opportunities in their 
communities.  We are very proud of all of their efforts! 

Year 9 – Graphic Design proposals to promote Chingford Library  
Following a research trip to the local library on Station Road, Year 9 
pupils have been working independently to produce a proposal for a 
graphic design outcome to promote the library. Year 9 have been 
asked to consider how they could attract new audiences, promote the 
range of activities that take place at the library, and create an 
interesting and engaging space for people. The pupils’ inventive 
proposals range from digital campaigns to hanging sculptures, all 
designed to promote the importance of reading and the library as a 
community space. 
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Normanhurst Sports Report 

ISA Football Nationals  Every player who represented the Normanhurst under 11’s team this year exceeded 
expectations and their attitude was superb. The boys that left St George’s Park should feel proud that they 
represented the school in such an honourable way. 

On Friday 3 May Normanhurst School participated in the ISA National 
Football Tournament finals after winning their regional competition. It 
took place in the astonishing facilities of St George’s Park in Burton-
upon-Trent.  St George’s Park is the training and preparation ground 
for the England national football team and the complex cost around 
£100m. 

The ISA national finals is one of the main goals for every independent 
school’s football teams to be a part of and only 24 get through to this 
amazing tournament. The tournament hosted teams from different parts of England (Cambridge, London, 
Birmingham, etc.) and the teams were split in four groups of six. Normanhurst found the group stages no 
problem coming top of group D with 3 wins, 1 draw and 1 loss. We played the first game against Thorpe Hall 
and drew 0-0. The second game was against Queen Ethelburgha’s and we lost it due to a speculative long range 
shot, which ended up in the net. 

Despite this loss we did not give up and we faced the third game 
against Duke of Kent with optimism.  This was a special game because 
Duke of Kent were last year’s runners up of the Tournament. It was a 
tied game and we managed to score the victory goal in the last few 
minutes.  After some chances one of our players was in the right place 
at the right time and scored the goal that gave us the three points.  

Then we then went on to win the fourth game comfortably against 
Alleyn Court School and with just one game left against Old Vicarage 
we decided to risk and to play with just one defender and a stronger midfield and attack. We played very well 
and finally scored the goal that gave us the victory. We had to wait in front of the table for the rest of the 
results and they went our way, we finished top with 10 points. Unfortunately, tired bodies from the group 
stages meant Normanhurst were not as clinical with their chances in the later stages in the tournament but still 
played some of the best football on the day as said by both officials and other coaches. One draw and one loss 
against two teams meant we did not progress any further. 

However, it is fair to say that 8 goals scored in 5 games whilst only conceding 1 goal throughout the group 
stages shows that we have grown as a team during the last few months. We finished 6th overall out of over 120 
schools that entered the competition. Every single member of the team exceeded expectations and their 
attitude was superb.  So we finally left St George’s Park with our heads held high and the satisfaction that 
comes after a unique experience as a team.  

News from the Art & Design Department continued 

Year 7 – Fashion Design  Year 7 are putting the finishing touches to 
their customised t-shirts. They have explored a range of designers 
who work in sustainable fashion production and have learnt lots of 
new textile skills to produce the t-shirts. The range of outcomes is 
impressive! The designs will be displayed, with the most inventive 
shirts being rewarded with lots of house points. 
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Normanhurst Sports Report continued 

ISA Regional Athletics  This year the ISA Regional Athletics meeting in Bedford 
took place on a beautiful cloudless day.  A very rare treat for this event! 

The London North Athletics meeting is our regional qualifier for the National event 
held at the prestigious Alexandra Stadium in Birmingham later in June. If pupils win 
their event at the Regionals they qualify to be part of the London North team.  So 
there is a lot to strive for... 

This was another very successful day for pupils from Normanhurst School. We 
started the day with the toughest of races, the 1500m, and there was an excellent 
performance from Lucy (Y8). Our next success came from Paige who stepped up an 
age group to compete in the Y10/11 hurdles and won gold. More hurdling success 
came from Isabella who won gold in the Y8/9 race, and from Alicia in the Y8/9 
100m. Then a flurry of success in the field events came our way with wins for 
Arsene (Y10) in the shot put, and Jay (Y10) with wins in the triple jump and high 
jump.  

We also need to celebrate those pupils who did not manage to win but either came 
a very close second or gave a personal best performance, and there were plenty of 
those all day long, including Hamza and Kelaiah in their high jumps, Reuben with a 
PB in the 100m, and Nneka who came 2nd in the discus with a PB.  

The junior team performed admirably all day giving their best in every event. Five 
out of the six junior relay teams performed well enough in the heats to run in the 
finals, an impressive achievement in itself and a testament to the quality of our 
junior athletes. 

The day ended with the entertaining senior relays. The Year 8/9 girls once again 
stole the show with a faultless performance taking Gold and qualifying for 
Nationals. Well done Chelsea, Paige, Isabella and Alicia. There were also strong 
performances from the 8/9 boys’ team and the Y10 girls finished the day in style! 

I would like to thank Mr Clair and Miss Stone for travelling with the PE team, 
cheering, supporting and helping all day. 

Tennis  The summer term brings the tennis season and we have had a busy start, 
although unfortunately some matches have been disrupted by bad weather.  
However lots of matches have been played against Bancroft’s, Forest, Brentwood, 
New Hall and St Paul’s Way, with more due to be played or rescheduled against 
Roding Valley, Davenant and Clapton Girls Academy.   

Normanhurst are playing in the English Schools Tennis Competition in both boys 
and girls Y7/8 and Y9/10 age groups. After all the matches 
Normanhurst will know if they have progressed to the next stage of 
the competition. 

Year 5 Tennis Ridgeway Park  Year 5 were invited to attend a special 
morning of coaching at Ridgeway Park in a scheme funded by the LTA 
to promote tennis in primary schools. Tom, the Waltham Forest tennis 
co-ordinator, took an exciting and challenging session, hopefully 
inspiring our pupils to play a little more tennis! 
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Website 
Go to the School Calendar page for 
upcoming events and our News page 
for all the latest news and lots more  
photographs. 

App 
Keep up to date with the latest 
news, calendar dates, and much 
more by downloading the new  
Normanhurst School App.  

Instagram 
Follow us on Instagram for regular 
photo updates! Search for             
normanhurstschool to find us, then 
click follow!  

Twitter 
Follow us @NormanhurstSch on 
Twitter to get the latest         
updates.  

 Facebook is our newest form of Social Media. Like us on 
Facebook to get news, photos, events and updates 
posted straight to your newsfeed.  

Social Networking 

Normanhurst Sports Report continued 

Year 11 Topgolf & White Water Trips  As part of celebrating Year 11’s time at 
Normanhurst the PE department organised a fun filled series of events for them to 
enjoy. The first event was a trip to Topgolf in Chigwell which was competitive and 
fun in equal measure with pupils showing off their golfing skills. Many of the pupils 
achieved excellent scores. 

Over the course of the following two Fridays the same groups encountered a 
water based obstacle course and a round of Frisbee golf at the Olympic White 
Water Centre in Lee Valley. The obstacle course was a huge challenge for all of the 
pupils and staff to undertake but all pupils approached it with great skill and 
application, completing a number of time trials and different activities. The Frisbee 
golf proved a tough challenge for all, but everyone persevered and despite two 
Frisbees getting lost in the trees, all pupils completed the course in good spirits 
before returning to the obstacle course to cheer on their classmates.  Overall, all 
three of the activities were a huge success and a great way for Year 11 to finish 
their PE careers at Normanhurst before their GCSE examinations 
begin.  Good luck to all! 

U14 Tennis vs New Hall  On Monday 13 May, we took a group of 
boys and girls to New Hall School in Chelmsford for an afternoon of 
tennis on what was a scorching hot May day. The boys won their 
doubles rubbers 4-2 and the girls lost their rubbers 4-2. All pupils 
represented their school superbly during the fixtures, with some 
amazing tennis skills on display.  A special mention however, must go 
to Jasmine (7E) who played against girls two years her senior with 
huge levels of success; well done Jasmine! 
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Normanhurst School Parents’ Association 

Dear Parents 

We have some wonderful news to share with you.  Thanks to all 
your generous support and involvement in the NSPA activities, 
we have just placed an order for 36 iPads to enhance our 
children’s learning activities at school. This has been a long-term 
goal for the NSPA, and we are so proud that this has been 
achieved.  

Summer BBQ 
The summer BBQ is one of the highlights of the NSPA calendar and is taking place from 4 - 8pm on Saturday 22 
June. We have a new theme, Party in the Playground, and there will be music, food and lots of activities for all 
ages including: cake competition, sponge the teacher, chocolate and bottle tombola, inflatables, raffle, a cash 
bar serving an interesting range of alcoholic and soft drinks, and sand art. The children will also do a dance 
performance during the BBQ.  

School uniform sale 
One lesser known thing that the Parents Association co-ordinates is the sale of second hand school uniform 
items. We are always happy to receive good condition school uniform items and sell them to raise money for 
the school. The list of clothes with prices (subject to availability) can be found on the NSPA notice board, and if 
you wish to order any of the clothing items, please get a message to us via the school office. We do have a 
rapid turnover of these clothes, so if you wish to donate any uniform pieces, please leave them in the school 
office for the NSPA to collect.     

Dates for your diary  
5 June 7.15pm: NSPA Meeting (school hall)  

22 June 4 - 8pm: Summer BBQ  

28 June (TBC): Phil the Bag Collection 

15 September (time TBC): Welcome Walk   

We look forward to seeing you at a NSPA event this year.  

The NSPA Committee  

Duke of Edinburgh Practice Expedition 

The first of the DofE expeditions took place last weekend. The aim of 
the practice is to acquire all of the skills needed to complete the 
qualifying expedition that takes place in June.  

24 Year 10 pupils took part in all, 17 from Normanhurst and 7 from 
Braeside. They were split into groups and did very well; all groups 
successfully completed their walks on both days. They showed good 
map reading skills, resilience and determination, as well as enjoying 
putting up tents and toasting marshmallows over the camp fire.  
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